

## STATE OF WASHINGTON HEALTH CARE AUTHORITY

626 8th Avenue, SE • P.O. Box 45502 • Olympia, Washington 98504-5502

December 27, 2021

Daniel Tsai
Deputy Administrator & Director
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services
Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services
7500 Security Boulevard
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850

Dear Mr. Tsai:

## SUBJECT: MEDICAID TRANSFORMATION EXTENSION ACCEPTANCE LETTER

On December 9, 2021, the Washington State Health Care Authority received approval from the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) of the state's request for a one-year extension of the Medicaid Demonstration project (No. 11-W-00304/0) entitled "Medicaid Transformation Project." This letter serves as Washington's official acknowledgement and acceptance of the Special Terms and Conditions and expenditure authorities as set forth in the CMS approval letter.

We appreciate the hard work the CMS team put into reaching this one-year extension and look forward to continued collaboration with CMS in the coming years as we pursue our shared vision through the extension year and beyond.

Should you have any questions or additional concerns, please feel free to contact myself or anyone on our team. I can be reached via email at <a href="mailto:Charissa.Fotinos@hca.wa.gov">Charissa.Fotinos@hca.wa.gov</a>.

Sincerely,

Charissa Fotinos, MD, MSc Acting Medicaid Director

By email

cc: Susan E. Birch, Director, HCA

Mich'l Needham, Chief Policy Officer, HCA, PD Michael Arnis, Deputy Policy Officer, HCA, DBHR

Judith Cash, Director of State Demonstrations Group, CMCS

Diona Kristian, State Project Officer, State Demonstrations Group, CMCS

Edwin Walaszek, Division of Program Operations – West, CMCS